
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

NM City Hall 
June 23, 2025 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

President, Steve Bliss, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: S. Bliss, K. Senkow, L. Winter, S. Burmeister, and B. Scheerer 
 
ABSENT: L. Potts and C. Nedeau 
 
OTHERS 
PRESENT:  Curt Babcock, Kristie Hall, Jessica Wiseman, Jon Allen, Jenn Schultz, Alicia Petersen, Melanie 
Wymer, Tom Burmeister, Khim Rossiter, Karen Persicke, Karen Davidson Evan Zubryd, Conor Reynolds, 
Trevor Poisson and Chris Nance 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by L. Winter supported by B. Scheerer to approve the consent agenda as presented.    Motion 
approved by all board members. 
 

Public Comments 
None 

 
New Business 

6.23.25 – 681 – Adoption of Final 2024-2025 Budgets 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to accept the adoption of the Final 2024-2025 Budgets 
as presented.     
Roll Call:   Bliss: Aye Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Senkow: Aye Scheerer: Aye  
Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 682 – Adoption of Proposed 2025-2026 Budgets 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to accept the adoption of the Final 2025-2026 Budgets 
as presented.     
Roll Call:   Bliss: Aye Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Senkow: Aye Scheerer: Aye  
Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 683 – 1st Reading of February 2025 Policy Update 
All members to review policies and any questions to Dr. Babcock by July 7. 
 
6.23.25 – 684 – Approval of Steps for Admin, Clerical and Bus Drivers 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by K. Senkow to approve the steps for Admin, Clerical and Bus 
Drivers as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
 



6.23.25 – 685 – Approval of Spanish Teacher Alicia Petersen Hiring 
It was moved by K. Senkow, supported by L. Winter to approve the hiring of Spanish Teacher Alicia 
Petersen as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 686 – Approval of MS/HS Special Ed Teacher Evan Zubryd Hiring 
It was moved by K. Senkow, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the hiring of MS/HS Special Ed Teacher 
Evan Zubryd as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 687 – Approval of Elementary Social Worker Alicia Hooker Hiring 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by S. Burmeister to approve the hiring of Elementary Social Worker 
Alicia Hooker as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 688 – Approval of MS/HS PE Teacher Conor Reynolds Hiring 
It was moved by L. Winter, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the hiring of MS/HS PE Teacher Conor 
Reynolds as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 689 – Approval of MS/HS PE Teacher Trevor Poisson Hiring 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve the hiring of MS/HS PE Teacher Trevor 
Poisson as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
6.23.25 – 690 – Approval of School Psychologist Cara Shisler Hiring 
It was moved by L. Winter, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the hiring of School Psychologist Cara 
Shisler as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
Reminder to all: 
June through August School Board meetings will be help at North Muskegon City Hall due to all the 
Construction happening in the school building. 
 
Board Comments 
K. Senkow – Kim welcomed all the new staff.  Thank you for all who took the time out for the interview 
process.  Thank you, Mark, Jess, Curt and Kristie, for all the financial information 
B. Scheerer– Ben welcomed all the new staff.  Ben thanked the business team of Mark and Jess for all their 
work. 
L. Winter – Lisa welcomed all the new staff, exciting to see all the new teachers!  Thank you, Mark, Jess, 
Curt and Kristie, for all the financial information. 
S. Burmeister – Susan welcomed all new staff. 
S. Bliss – Steve welcomed all the new staff, exciting to have so many new employees.  Steve thanked Mark 
and Jess for all their work on the budget, especially when the state budget isn’t set, NM really appreciates 
the work you do. 
C. Babcock – Curt welcomed all the new staff.  Curt is excited to get working with all the new staff.  The July 
board meeting we will have an update on the progress of the building project. 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, Steve Bliss, President, adjourned the 
meeting at 6:18 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Lisa Winter, Secretary Board of Education 


